
                                                           
 

Mt. WAVERLEY CLUB BULLETIN 
                                 Volume 31, Number 30 10 February 2016        

 IMMEDIATE PROGRAMME 
  VENUE              SPEAKER / TOPIC CHAIRPERSON 

 This meeting:  Wednesday 10 February 2016 6pm for 6.30pm start  
LOC  Celine Latouche from the Baker Institute, recipient of Rotary Club 

of Mt.Waverley Travel Grant 
Pete 

  Next meeting: Wednesday 17 February 2016 6pm for 6.30pm start 
LOC Bistro  Social Night NA 

 
 

 IMPORTANT ADDRESSES & CLUB INFORMATION 
 
Club Postal Address: P.O. BOX 295 GLEN WAVERLEY 3150 
Web Address: http://mountwaverleyrotary.org/  
FACEBOOK ADDRESS: http://www.facebook.com/mountwaverleyrotary 
 
Bulletin Copy Deadline: 5.00 PM. Sunday to Glen Watkins. 
 
Other Important Addresses: 
1. Oakleigh Market shifts are 6am-10.30am and 9.30am till 1pm. The address is Corner Atherton Rd and Hanover 
Sts Oakleigh. 
2. Mount Waverley Market shifts are 7-11.00 shift 1 (x 2 pax) then 11-2pm shift 2 (x 1 pax). The address is 
Hamilton Place Shopping Centre, Stephensons Road Mount Waverley. 
3. Leighoak Club (LOC) is located at 1555 Dandenong Road Oakleigh. We meet upstairs unless otherwise 
indicated. 
 

         ATTENTION ALL MEMBERS 
PLEASE CONFIRM YOUR MEETING ATTENDANCE TO KEITH KENDRICK ON 0437 940 617. KEITH & 
BULLETIN EDITOR WOULD ALSO APPRECIATE ADVICES OF LEAVE DATES.  
 
OUR FOOD DONATION BIN FOR MONASH WAVERLEY COMMUNITY INFORMATION & SUPPORT (MWCIS) 
IS AN IMPORTANT LOCAL COMMUNITY PROJECT FOR THE CLUB. PLEASE BRING TO ROTARY 
MEETINGS A SMALL DONATION OF NON PERISHABLE FOOD FOR THE DONATION BIN, WHICH IS 
LOCATED IN THE FRONT CORNER OF THE MEETING ROOM. 
 
CALENDAR OF UPCOMING CLUB/ROTARY EVENTS IS IN THIS BULLETIN. ROTARIANS PLEASE CHECK 
FOR YOUR MARKET/ROTARY PROJECT COMMITMENTS ON THIS PAGE AND MARK YOUR DIARIES 
ACCORDINGLY. IF YOU CANT MEET DESIGNATED COMMITMENT FOR THE MARKETS OR FOR MEETING 
CHAIR THEN PLEASE ADVISE ANDREW IN THE FIRST INSTANCE AND TERRY OR SEAN IN THE SECOND 
INSTANCE. 

http://mountwaverleyrotary.org/
http://www.facebook.com/mountwaverleyrotary
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    PHOTOS FROM LAST MEETING 

  
Phil, Greg, Lou, Pete                                                                                               Charlie, Greg, Lou, Phil, Beth 
 
 
 
 
 

 

President’s Report for 10 February 2016 
The meeting just passed was a real winner. We had an excellent turn out to listen to two 
outstanding speakers from the Monash Mens Shed Incorporated. Both Greg Male and John 
Gillies (former Mayor of Monash 2008) delivered a succinct and interesting account on the 
purpose and programs undertaken at the Mens Shed in their Bogong Avenue location in Glen 
Waverley. With over 160 members at this particular shed, and over 1000 mens sheds across 
Australia (more Sheds than McDonald’s outlets!), this is a massive initiative. The importance of 
'belonging to community' and having 'a place to go', is something that can not be understated. 
The potential, as described by Greg and John, for a youth chapter of the Monash Mens Shed is 

something that might be of interest to the RCMW in terms of supporting. Let’s see.   
The second half of the Rotary year is ramping up very quickly.  

 There is much happening in the Youth portfolio with MUNA 2016 almost on our doorstep over Sat 30 Apr 
and Sun 01 May 16 (Geoff Logie-Smith leading);  

 The Good Friday Golf Day planning for 25 March is also well underway (Ron Thorpe and Don Guest 
leading);  

 The first of the Mount Waverley Rotary Market days is going ahead next Sunday 14 February (Beth 
Merkus leading);  

 The 2016 Conference Rotary District 9810 at Shepparton over 18-20 March (Rhonda McKenzie leading); 
and  

 The RCMW Garage Sale scheduled for Sun 21 Feb 16 being held at the Oakleigh Market (Adrian Clifford 
and Terry Roche leading).  

o With the latter, we are now entering the final planning stage where we require confirmation from all 
members as to what types of items they are donating for the sale. Ideally, every member is in a 
position to contribute three items for the sale however the more the merrier. Please be prepared to 
respond to a circular that will be distributed shortly which will seek member intentions. We really 
need this initiative to be a fund raising success in order to support ongoing RCMW charitable 
programs. 

 A reminder also with regard to the 50th Anniversary of Rotary Club of Waverley Celebration Dinner 
which is to be held at The Mathew Flinders Hotel, Chadstone, on Fri 26 Feb 16. The coordination lead for 
RCMW attendees is myself, and I will circulate an email later this week seeking confirmation of those 
attending. Let’s get behind this and have two to three tables from our Club there in support and also for an 
enjoyable evening.  

 The RCMW Board Meeting (take 2!) was conducted last Wednesday. Secretary Paul Power will be posting 
the Minutes on the RCMW Intranet Site shortly. I urge all to read as there is a diverse range of actions 
items on various members.   

 Finally, and as a heads up to the Chairs (Community, International, Foundation and Youth), mid-year 
budget to expenditure updates are required within the next two to three weeks. Aside from assurance that 
we remain on track for what is scheduled, this is additionally an opportunity to cross level funds amongst 
Chairs if required and appropriate. Do not hesitate to get in touch with Treasurer Lyn Walker if you require 
assistance in compiling. 

See you at the Leighoak Club this Wednesday. 
Kind regards 
Sean Darbyshire   



Page 3                                                                      M.W. Bulletin 10 February 2015 
 

  
  Terry & Paul                                                                                                    President Sean 

     
                                 Bronwyn, Beth and Charlie            Geoff  T 

  
                                  John Gillies     Greg Male 
 

                 CONGRATULATIONS & CELEBRATIONS 
(Week of 10/2-16/2): Congratulations to Michael, Mara and Pete on their 3rd anniversary of joining Rotary on 13th. 
Very Happy 82nd birthday to Don on 16th. Happy birthday to Judy L-S on 14th. Happy 57th birthday to Andrew on 10th. 
 
 

                                      MEMBERS ANNOUNCEMENTS 
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        CALENDAR/PROGRAMME 
If you are aware that the nominated chairperson will not be available please let the bulletin editor know asap. For 
addresses - please refer page 1 of this bulletin except Rotarian addresses in which case refer Rotary Handbook. 
 LEGEND:    black Club Market         xxxx Club Meeting         xxxx Rotary/Club Project 
 Date    Venue                    Time                  Event (or Topic)            Chairperson   
12 Feb  Pinewood Coles    9.30am-10am  MWCIS Coles Food Pickup  Adrian 
14 Feb  Mt Waverley          7am-2pm         Mt Waverley Market                              Beth-Charlie/Mara-Rhonda 
17 Feb  LOC Bistro      6pm-8pm         Social Night    NA 
19 Feb  Pinewood Coles    9.30am-10am  MWCIS Coles Food Pickup  Terry 
21 Feb   Oakleigh      7am-1pm    Club Garage Sale @ Oakleigh Market   Adrian/Terry  
21 Feb  Oakleigh                6am-1pm         Oakleigh Market                               Fiona/Sean 
24 Feb  LOC       6pm-8pm         Jason Chetty–ROMAC (Rotary Medical Aid for Children)    Adrian 
 

 

Hi Glen, 
If any one would like to help out looking after Anton & Claudina please let me know and I will 
let Graeme Chester know. 
Rotary regards, 
Adrian 
Subject: Teretoriano Da Silva - Update 7 Feb 
Dear D9810 ROMAC Volunteers, 
Anton has had a good week at home with Dianne and Bill.  He has had visits from DG David 
and Alison, Gaynor Schols (ROMAC Southern Region Manager), Liz Olie who took him to 
Chesterfield Farm, and we went to Jells Park to play on the Playgrounds and chase ducks on 
Fri. He is walking everywhere and likes pushing his pusher.  He continues to eat everything, is 
getting into a better sleeping routine and outwardly is quite robust. 

He has been having a daily visit from a nurse who takes blood and gives him medication to improve his blood.  Anton’s 
haemoglobin has been going down as a result of the chemotherapy and he was admitted to hospital on Saturday to have 
a blood transfusion, which was always part of the medical plan.  He returned home to Dianne and Bill today.   Joy Lane 
and Norm Casey will visit him this week but more visits are welcome as it gives Dianne some time out to catch up with 
other things. 
Along those lines, I am very grateful that Norm and Denise Casey and Joy lane have put up their hands to look after 
Anton and Claudina over some upcoming weekends that Dianne and Bill have previously committed too.  Their quick 
response to help was very much appreciated and in true Rotary/ROMAC spirit. 
Tomorrow Anton will have a echocardiogram, after which his oncologist will make decisions regarding his chemotherapy 
regime and when he will likely commence the second round of treatment. 
Regards 
YIR 
Graeme  


